SBCCA May 13, 2019
Meeting Minutes
Meeting was called to order by Kelly Martini at 6:30 pm
[bookmark: _GoBack]Members Present: Jodell Alexander,  Charla Attarsaheli, Marge Blommel, Anissa Brobst, Joseph Brobst, Bonita Budde, Karen Budde, Angie Dalby, Judy Dalby, Karen Davis, Sandy Dinndorf, Joanne Disrud, Lynn Dockendorf, Juliene Dumoneceaux, Judy Gertken, Darlene Gunderson, Amy Hall, Alyssa Hedlund, Janel Honer, Robyn Johnson, Alecia Kabore, Jodie Klein, Kayla Lang, Natalie Lee, Jean Lydeen, Kelly Martini, Tami McGee, Deanna Nathan, Erin Pluimer, Mary Polleris, Carol Posch, Heather Post, Deb Rentschler, Melissa Rieland, Laurie Risch, Janice Rothstein, Jessica Roy, Laura Roy, Katie Schwegel, Sandy Skwira, Cindy Stelten, Nadine Steit, Pamela Theis, Theresa Theisen, Jennifer Thielen, Gerry Thielman, Sandy Trossen, Megan Truenow, Kimberly Walz, Christine Waverek, Peggy Wensmann, Judy Winter.
Welcome New Members: 
Approval of March 11 minutes: Approved by Joanne Disrud, 2nd by Katie Schwegel.
Vice President, Katie Schwegel: 
Treasurer Report, Karen Budde: Balance as of May 13, $7237.01. April Activity: $145.00 for taxes, $250 for training. 
May activity: Deposit $225.00 (five dues at $45.00), PO Box for the year $106.00, Provider appreciation, Pizza $230, Room rental $75, comedians $200, donations to be deposited $42.00.
Reminder: Dues due June 1st!!! $45.00
Recording Secretary, Alyssa Hedlund: 
Corresponding Secretary  & Historian Report, Charla Attarsaheli: 
	Happy Birthday:
	May: Marge Blommel, Karen Budde, JoAnn Evens, Robyn Johson, Heather Post
Librarian Report, JoAnne Disrud 
	 
Liaison: Sandie Trossen
· MACCP, Mary Kiffmeyer got signed, Proclamation for Daycare Providers.
· The reason so many bills are not being looked at/signed is because there are many that come through for daycares, centers, and schools so when they look at one they think it is covering everybody, when it is not. They are starting to see this and are making changes. 
President: Kelly Martini- 
· Provider Appreciation went over well, thanks to all that attended.
· DHS Survey-DHS getting information on the cost of operating a child care business, mainly for CCAP, looking into more info for the CCAP program money wise, finding the fit for children etc. Nothing “fishy”
· Stearns County Survey- Talked to Melissa Huberty and she wants to make sure they are keeping things confidential with licensors but is encouraging people to fill it out. If you have concerns about your licensor please call her. 656-6469 or Melissa.huberty@co.stearns.mn.us
· DHS finger printing, 
· The only time finger printing is required is if the person is paid by the provider/work with the children
· Minor lives out of MN
· Reasonable cause….Minor make have a record outside of Minnesota.
· Watch how you word when talking to your licensor. 
· Children ages 13-17 only need a background study.
· When this comes into play we will hopefully have someone that can come out to do our fingerprints at the church. It is going by counties. 


1. Other / Old Business:
Elections
Dues are due June 1! $45

2. Reports / Announcements:


3. Next Meeting:  

Meeting Adjourned 6:56 pm: 1st by Charla Attarsaheli, 2nd by Karen Davis. 
